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   Well, here we are in May, at last.  Nice weather is on its way for picnics, family 
gatherings, BBQ’s & much more.   Below is some information & updates for you. 
 

Post Cards 

     We will no longer be printing postcards. With the cost of printing & mailing rising, 

we need to look at our expenses.  If you have been receiving information via email or 

postal mail that will not change.  However, we do ask that if you receive the postcard 

by postal mail & have an e-mail address, please share it with us.  The best way to 

provide your email address is to add it to your NARFE headquarters profile.  That way, 

it will be downloaded with our Chapter 90 listing each month.  If you are not 

comfortable with NARFE having your email address, then provide it to Dennis Cole at 

djslcole@yahoo.com    Do not be concerned about us sharing your email address 

with anyone-just let us know you prefer not to have it shared & we will 

accommodate you. 

Confused? 

   There has been some confusion as to where we meet, so I hope to clarify this.  

Almost all of our meetings are held at the Salem Church Library, at 1:00pm, unless 

otherwise noted.  If you have any questions, at any time, please feel free to contact 

Dennis Cole, 202-281-7569 or myself, Moe Nolet, 540-370-0036.   

The Virginia Federation of NARFE (VFN) annual election of officers for 2023-2024. 

   At the annual meeting in April at our VFN Conference the chair of the Nominating 

Committee presented the full slate of officers.  For First Vice President (Larry 

McIlwee) and Second Vice President (Pat Wolfe), there was only one name on the 

ballot. Therefore, in accordance with our by-laws and Robert's Rules of Order, Larry 

and Pat were declared elected by acclimation.  For the positions of President and 

Secretary, there were two candidates.  So now we will have an election by ballot in 

accordance with the NARFE By-Laws, one member, one vote.  For President the two 

candidates are Frances Boatman and Doris McAdams.  For Secretary the two 

candidates are Deborah Fisk and Esther Nash.  If you receive emails from the VFN, 
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you should have already received all the voting instructions.  If you did not, please let 

me know.  Also, complete voting information is on our website, vanarfe.org.  The 

deadline for ballots is May 31, 2023.   

Did you know? 

   The Department of Motor Vehicles portable office will process drivers’ licenses, ID 

cards, titles and registration.  Appointments are required – dmv.virginia.gov/online 

services/appointment-selector.aspx or by calling your local library. 

General Information: 

   In the May issue of the NARFE Magazine there are several interesting articles as 

usual & a new NARFE Affinity Partner.  It is Active&Fit Direct.  It includes 12,200 plus 

gyms, 9.300 plus On-Demand Videos and 1:1 Well Being Coaching.  See page 46 in 

your NARFE Magazine. 

   Don’t forget to take advantage of the NARFE Webinars.  It features many interesting 

webinars & if you missed one, they are in the archives section.  Simply go to 

NARFE.org/Institute from the NARFE site.   

  Chapter Website 

Our Chapter web site is vanarfe.org/Chapter 90 

Officer, Chairs & Volunteers 

A list of our officers, chairs & volunteers is attached to this newsletter. 


